
Mountain View/Preserve Lady Niners Business Meeting Minutes –November 12, 2024 

Ballroom: Presidents Cup Brunch 

Members Present: Maria Miller, Marla Butcher, Sue Wilson, Janet Ekkert, Barbara Bloch, Becky Lima, Linda Miles,   
Charlene Leach, Jackie Webster, Judie Knapp, Caryl Dowell, Joyce Deutsch, Diann Klousiadis, Raye Cobb, Helen Biggs, 
Denise Gilliat-Norgard, Ginger Cannon, Caroline Whitt, Eileen Snearly, Pat Doane,  
Ruth Sollin, Loralee Horwedel, Donna Schwald, Rita Smith, Diane Mazzarella, Janet Drake, Laura Benson, Sandi 
Dickmann, Kay Tomaszek, Jo Carter, Mary Cummins, Shirley Nuss, Michele Nordman. 
 
Marcy Tixier called the meeting to order at 10:55 pm.   

 Thank you for being here and thank you for the good pace of play today. 

 Welcome to our 2 new members:  

 Ruth Sollin: she has been handicap only – and is now an official 9’er. 

 Michele Nordeman – will resume play once her back feels better. 

 Our By Laws have been on the website for everyone’s review.  

 Motion to approve the changes in the By Laws as they are written on the website: Denise G-N made the 

motion to approve the By Laws as written. Helen B 2nd. Motion carried.  

 Holly Jolly is Dec 3, 2025. Please get your forms in by Nov 27, 2024. 

 At the Holly Jolly Luncheon we will vote on the new slate of officers for 2025. 

 President: Helen Biggs 

 VP : Denise Gilliat-Norgard and Caroline Whitt 

 Secretary: Joyce Deutsch 

 Treasurer: Jo Carter 

Mike Karpe – Updates 

 Wayne Clark is the New Pro. He will mostly be in the Preserve and Mike will be at Mountain View.  

 Wayne is a 37 year golf pro. 34 year PGA member with an extensive background. 

 There is an offer out to an Assistant Pro. One other position is open.  

 Holiday Sale – Dec 3-7 during normal business hours. Annuals will receive 40% off soft goods and 20% 

off hard goods. All other members will have 25% off soft goods and 10% off of hard goods. There are 

many new items in the golf shops.  

 New calendar is out for 2025 and will be on 4 Tees shortly.  

 New plans for fun social events for 2025 

 Par 3 games and scrambles which will feature food and beverage afterwards. 

 Golf Instruction: similar to $5 Friday’s in the past will become $10 Thursdays. As well as Golf School – 

which might look like 3 days / 3 hours to work on your game in a team format. 

 Mike apologized for being behind in payouts on our accounts. He will get them caught up quickly.  

 Working on setting up a ‘Gate System” for both courses. Going on the course and staying on the course 

until the next gate to get off. This saves the rough from being overused. 

 Looking at new rakes for the sand traps in 2025. 

  

Helen Biggs – Looking forward to Teams in 2025  

 Rita Smith asked for help with membership: Janet Drake will assist.  

 Marla Butcher asked to step down and Janet Ekkert will take over. 



 Jo Carter did Sponsorship and asked to step down from Sponsorship and Sandi Dickman and Eileen 

Snearly will take over.  

 Bring a Friend chairperson will be Loralee Horwedel 

 Holly Jolly will be Ruth Sollin as well as Sue Wilson and team from this year.  

 Across the Brooke is Sue Wilson, liaison as HOA 1 is hosting 2025. 

 Diann Klousiadis is stepping down from Social and looking for a volunteer for next year. She will 

continue until the end of January 2025 and will be happy to mentor.  

State Medallion Representatives for 2025 are: 

 Janet Ekkert: Gross player 

 Joyce Deutsch: Net player 

 

        President Cup 2024 Winners:  

 1st Place: Barbara Bloch 

 2nd Place: Raye Cobb 

 3rd Place: Maria Miller 
 
Marcy went on to Thank the Catering Staff for the buffet this morning. 
 
Motion to adjourn:  
Motion made by Charlene Leach and 2nd by Jackie Webster at 11:20. Motion carried.  
 
Submitted by: 
Joyce Deutsch, Secretary 
 

 


